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1. IPC Team

The IPC team meet quarterly to discuss IPC matters.  The regular team are:

Dr David Hayton

IPC lead

Aben Betancor Diaz

Lead Nurse
Liz



Administrator 


All documents relating to IPC matters, including the minutes of the IPC meetings and current policies are available to staff in the practice joint filespace and publically via the practice website www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk
2. Training programme
At 1.5.2021, 100% of staff had received face-2-face training on hand hygiene with the last 12 months.

General IPC training is given every 3 years.  It usually takes the form of an interactive seminar hosted by the CCG IPC lead nurse(s) and is attended by all staff.  Unfortunately the planned training event for September 2020 had to be postponed due to the COVID pandemic, but is scheduled for September 2021.  

Interim IPC training updates are cascaded to staff through the usual management processes.  There have been many such updates during the COVID pandemic, on matters such as information about COVID-19, the many process changes needed to allow us to continue to practise whilst minimising COVID-19 risks, working from home, social distancing, PPE (including donning and doffing), ordering of supplies, lateral flow testing, the vaccination programme and many more. 

Since its onset, the pandemic has necessitated significant changes in our ways of working, across all areas of our practice.  Guidance and goalposts have changed frequently, particularly so in the early months of the outbreak, when typically we would receive updates several times a day.  There is no doubt that the speed of change tested our training systems, but our success has proven those systems to be effective, adaptable and reliable.  
The introduction of the “Huddle”, attended (at first in person but later remotely) by all staff on shift, ensured that we were all kept informed, involved and reassured.  To accommodate the pace of change, the huddle was first introduced at the start and end of each day.  As changes have slowed, we have been able to reduce the frequency to twice a week; though such is their success we intend to continue our team “Huddles” long term.
3. IPC Audits – these are placed on hold during COVID pandemic

Sharps bins prescribing
We are looking at the availability of sharps bins to patients, as part of the work we are doing to help reduce the risk of inoculation injury.  Postponed in light of the covid-19 outbreak

IPC Audit – Infections after minor surgery


Re-audit has been postponed in light of the covid-19 outbreak
IPC Audit – infection following ear irrigation
Re-audit has been postponed in light of the covid-19 outbreak

4. Healthcare associated infection (HAI) 2020-2021
The practice continues assist the locality IPC leads in root cause analysis of cases of HAIs when they occur.  
We recognise that antibiotic prescribing has an important role to play in HAIs.  In addition to our IPC work, the Practice has robust systems in place to actively manage antibiotic prescribing habits.  Rates of antibiotic prescribing are low compared to our peers.  Despite this we manage to keep our prescribing of broad-spectrum antibiotics (which are more prone to cause complications such as clostridium difficile enteritis) and quinolones on a par with other local practices.  
5. Changes due to COVID-19 pandemic
The practice was quick to respond to the emerging covid19 pandemic.  We continue to respond to guidance changes and adapt our practice appropriately.
Examples of changes we have made during and as a result of the pandemic include:

· Reduction of patient footfall in the surgery 
Introduction of virtual consultations – over secure video call and over telephone

We have now restarted our routine work, but are able to do so more safely by moving most of our routine work, including chronic disease reviews out of the practice into the remote consulting room

Introduction of total telephone-first system of appointments

Consolidating work into as few face-2-face contacts as possible

Use of new local CCG drive-thru phlebotomy service where appropriate

Electronic prescribing - prescriptions sent directly to the pharmacy

Sending letters and paperwork eg sick certificates to the patient electronically

Improving patient online access

Improving communication with patients including use of Accurx consultation aid

Allowing patients to contact us by email

Brand new website

· Identify patients at high risk of covid-19 complications and to advise them on shielding
For dispensing patients who are shielding we have introduced a medication delivery service

· Reduce staff-staff risk of transmission
Social distancing throughout the sites

Reorganisation of staff rotas to minimise cross over 

Introduced working from home for all those who can

Remote access to our clinical systems and remote desktop facility

Established online meetings as the norm
Provision of regular lateral flow testing
All staff have had 2 doses of the COVID-19 vaccination

· Maintain robust use of appropriate PPE 

Nominated a PPE lead (Dr Brooman-White)

Kept up to date with PPE guidance and supply and demand issues

Regular training updates for all staff on PPE

Worked with voluntary organisations re PPE provision

· Reviewed buildings cleaning and decontamination processes 

· Training for all staff throughout the changes, appropriate for their role

· Reinforced team-building despite us all working more remotely



Morning “Huddles”

6. Extraordinary IPC buildings audit

We undertook a practice-wide buildings audit in November 2020 focussing on making sure our premises are COVID-ready.  Standards were taken from the national IPC advice on COVID19 prevention, and included elements such as availability of PPE, social distancing and signage.

7. COVID vaccination site (Cantab PCN)

Since January 2021 we have been working with two other local practices to vaccinate our patients as part of the national COVID vaccination programme.  Huntingdon Road Surgery has acted as the main vaccination site for our PCN.  IPC was at the forefront of consideration whilst we designed delivery of this service.  We have provided over 9000 first doses and 5000 second doses so far, in addition to our usual business.

Our success
During the national COVID-19 pandemic, we have had just a few members of staff who had suspected COVID, or who needed to isolate due to contact with a confirmed case of COVID; yet we have seen no propagation into a local outbreak.

Dr David Hayton

IPC Lead
Partners:  Dr A J Flinn  Dr P D Connan  Dr E M Byrne  Dr D M Hayton  Dr K I Webb  Dr R J Towl

Associates: Dr A Roque  Dr J L Tomlinson

